
THE UNIVERSITY OF IOWA 

January 24, 1995 

Kermit Geary 
1266 Riverview Drive 
Walnutport PA 18088 

Dear Mr. Geary: 

Thank you very much for responding to the January 9, 1995 "DX" 
test WSUI conducted for the International Radio Club of 
America. This letter and the accompanying card, verifys your 
reception of WSUI-AM 910 in Walnutport, PA at 12:00 Midnight 
CST January 9, 1995. 

The response to our half-hour test was very gratifying, with 
phone calls and letters from across the United States and 
Canada. WSUI conducted the test with its daytime "non - 
directional" signal and usual full-time power of 5kw. 
Responses were received from all directions, from Seattle in 
the west, Huntsville, AL in the south, North Carolina in the 
east and Alberta and Manitoba provinces to the north. 

Normally, WSUI operates with a directional, three -tower array 
at night, with the signal being sent directly to the north of 
Iowa City. This may account for our usual winter reception 
reports received from Finland, Sweden and Norway. 

WSUI is the oldest U.S. radio station operating west of the 
Mississippi River, with a sign -on date of January, 1919. Only 
WHA, Madison, is older among non-commercial stations. As you 
can tell, the station broadcasts primarily news and 
information programming, mostly from National Public Radio. 
Our sister station, KSUI-FM, broadcasts exclusively classical 
music. 

I hope you enjoy the enclosed Program Guide. I wish I could 
send you something more colorful, but we're out of bumper 
stickers and we still haven't been able to offer our listeners 
refrigerator magnets or other fun memorabilia (maybe one of 
these days). At any rate, enclosed also is a "DX" postcard, 
complete with a 19th century engraving of the "Old Capitol," 
the University's first building and still the most beautiful 
structure on campus. 
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